Message from DG Ken
We are entering the final quarter of this Rotary Year and what a different year this has been.  This last week has seen some of the most concerning issues that any of us have witnessed in our lifetime and many Rotarians are asking what we can do to help.
India
In India there is a real crisis which needs no further explanation from me.  I am aware that a number of our members and particularly the doctors with Indian connections are already helping in a variety of ways.  
Rotary in GB and Ireland have provided some advice for clubs on how they might contribute to this dreadful problem by either: 
Donating directly to The Indian Charity GIVEINDIA which is supporting charities working with families affected by the Covid crisis. The webpage is: https://www.giveindia.org/blog/giveindias-india-covid-response-fund-isactive-again
Or
Donating to The Disaster Emergency Committee that has recently launched an appeal to respond to the deteriorating situation in India by providing medical supplies and logistical support to health services which are under severe stress following the increasing number of Covid-19 infections.  Donations to the Appeal will be used to support India's health care system by providing PPE and medical care facilities.  In addition, soap and hand washing stations will be set-up to reduce infection rates and vulnerable families will be provided with essential food supplies.  
 Donations can be made to https://www.dec.org.uk/
This is a time when we need to step up to the challenge and as the TESCO advert says every little helps.
Reduction in UK contribution to Global Polio Eradication Initiative
Another issue that should concern us all is the detail of the impact of the cut in the UK government’s foreign aid budget.  It has been revealed in the last few days that there will be a 95% cut in the UK’s contribution to the Global Polio Eradication Initiative from a planned £110m to £5m.  This is devastating for the polio eradication drive given that we are so close to completing the task.  Rotary members are asked to do all that they can to bring pressure on the government to reconsider this position given that a good deal of the work involved in polio eradication has a significant benefit for the control of the COVID 19 pandemic.
Background information can be found on the following website: https://www.devex.com/news/exclusive-uk-cuts-polio-funding-by-95-99774
Amanda Watkin has prepared a draft letter for Rotarians to use to lobby their MPs and I have attached this to this newsletter with a request that Rotarians bring as much pressure as possible on government to change its position on this matter.
Rotary at National level is working hard on this and the task is being led by Judith Diment UK PolioPlus National Advocacy Adviser.  
RI has provided a reactive statement for use by Rotarians if they are approached by the media and we have published a news item online: https://www.rotarygbi.org/uk-funding-for-global-polio-eradication/.


Open Forum
We have set up an open forum on Wednesday 5 May at 7.30 which is covered elsewhere in this newsletter.  Please encourage your club to be represented as there is some issues to be considered before clubs are asked to vote in coming weeks.  This open forum is for dissemination of information and discussion it is not in any way intended to be for decision making.
